
 
CUMBERLAND COUNCIL 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO CONVERT FOOTWAY TO SHARED USE FOOTWAY 
AND CYCLETRACK – ENGLISH STREET, CARLISLE - FROM DEVONSHIRE 

STREET TO THE CRESCENT 
 

1. Cumberland Council hereby give notice that it is proposing to widen and convert 
part of the above footway to a segregated cycle track using the powers under 
Section 66(4) and Section 65(1) of the Highways Act 1980.  
 
2. The footway, approximately 145m in length, runs along the northern side of 
English Street, from its junction with Devonshire Street to its junction with The 
Crescent. 
 
3. The existing footway will be widened and converted to a segregated cycle track (to 
a standard considered safe for unsegregated use by the Department for Transport).  
 
4. The segregated cycle track will be approximately 2.5m (minimum) metres in width.  
 
5. Plans of the proposals may be viewed on the Council’s website using the following 
link: - Click here  
and may otherwise be obtained by emailing Trafficteam.east@cumberland.gov.uk 
 
6. If you wish to make representations regarding the above proposal, you should 
write to you should write to PO Box 415, Carlisle, CA1 9GU or by emailing 
Trafficteam.east@cumberland.gov.uk quoting reference CSG/01/24 not later than 7 
June 2024.  
 
Dated : 17 May 2024 
 
  
Chief Legal Officer, Cumberland Council, Cumbria House, 117 Botchergate, Carlisle, 

CA1 1RD. 
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